KHSAA Archery Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes December 15, 2016

The Archery Advisory Committee met at the KHSAA office in Lexington on December 16, 2015. Members present were: Tom Patterson (Trigg County), Charles Patton (Ohio County), Mike Moritz (John Hardin), Dave Frederick (Anderson County) Betty White (Tates Creek) Brian Miller (Pulaski County) Mike Melton (Letcher County Central), Sherman Holliday (Prestonsburg), Patrick O-Connell (KYNASP0 and Tommy Floyd (KYNASP). Absent were Mark Evans (Mercy Academy), and Brenda Klass (Ryle). KHSAA representatives present were: Commissioner Julian Tackett, Assistant Commissioner Mike Barren, Assistant Commissioner Darren Bilberry and Administrative Staff Support Larrecia Williams.

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Mike Barren followed by introductions of all attendees.

A review of the procedural items such as expense forms, committee membership updates and an overview of the agenda handouts was conducted.

Mr. Barren briefly went over the purpose of this committee in that it is an educational meeting and suggestions for change must be approved by the KHSAA Board of Control.

Online rules clinic opens December 19, 2016. Assistant Commissioner Michael Barren advised the committee to take the rules clinic this weekend to make sure that no errors or difficulties occurs.

The dates of upcoming Regional Tournaments are March 4 - April 8, 2017. The State Tournament will be Thursday, April 20, 2017 and will be held at Kentucky Basketball Academy, 273 Ruccio Way, Lexington, KY 40503.

Due to fourteen new schools adding the sport/activity, the members of the committee felt it would be in the best interest if the Commissioner realigned the schools for this current post season. A decision will be made in January by the Board of Control regarding the Archery realignment during the winter board meeting on January 11, 2017. Commissioner Tackett suggested that Mr. Barren send notice to all Archery schools not to schedule any region dates until the Board of Control Meeting on January 11-12.

With the new proposed alignment, this would expand Archery from ten (10) to eleven (11) regions with boundaries comparable to the basketball boundaries.

The Committee recommended to suspend the 'Medal Round" portion of the state championship format. Removing the medal rounds allows staff to expand the qualifying teams or individuals if desired, by using those aftertime time slots previously used for the medal round.

The committee had a brief discussion regarding presenting awards and recognition to the top five shooters boys and girls individually at the Regional and State Tournaments. It was recommended by the committee to submit to the Board of Control for review.

KHSAA uses a site selection plan to assign regional tournament sites. The application for Region Hosting, also known as the KHSAA Form GE-59 can be found on our website www.khsaa.org. The Regional Site Selection Plan, KHSAA Form GE 58 is now to be completed online. If anyone

feels their school would be interested this is where they begin the process. Once sites are set, the Regional Manager Instructions for running a tournament are posted on our website.

The Committee proposed setting a deadline (one (1) day prior to tournament) to submit and lockin in final roster of teams and/or individuals for regionals. Any substitution should come from your online roster.

With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 3:15pm.